  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 3 JULY 2006

PART I - DELEGATED

10.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Audit Committee held on 28 June 2006, in relation of the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 3 July 2006:


Agenda Item 10a – Risk Management Strategy


Agenda Item 10b – Review of Strategic Risks



Item 10a – Risk Management Strategy


The Audit Committee noted the effectiveness and deficiencies of the risk management arrangements, and recommended to Council that the Executive Committee be recommended to adopt the Risk Management Strategy as revised at Appendix 2 to the Audit Committee report (Attached at agenda item 10a) with the following further amendments:
· That the short descriptions against categories for assessing the “Likelihood”  of the risk occurring (Annex 1- Risk Management Process), be replaced with the stated percentages for ease of use and understanding.

Members further requested that the format of reporting for risk management to the Audit Committee be developed by the Director of Corporate Resources, in consultation with the Members, to enable this Committee to receive a quarterly consolidated report of all operational risks, prioritised by the likelihood and impact of risk and accompanied by a review date.


Item 10b – Review of Strategic Risks


Item 10b on this agenda is a joint report to both the Audit and Executive Committees.


The Audit Committee on 28 June 2006 wished to make the following comments to the Council and this Committee concerning each strategic risk:-

1. Failure to deliver efficient and effective services – The Committee considered this description too broad to be a strategic risk.
2. Failure to achieve the Decent Homes Standard – plans should be in place should the Council not transfer its Stock to a Registered Social Landlord.
3. Either the actual level, or the perception of the level, of anti-social behaviour increases – The Committee did not consider this to be a strategic risk.
4. Disaster impacts on the ability of the Council to operate – awareness of control measures such as Business Continuity Plans was low among Councillors. Details should be circulated to Members.
5. Loss of key staff or skills – The Committee agreed this was a strategic risk which should be widened to consider the impact when 2-3 non-key staff leave a team.


The Audit Committee made no comments at this stage as to whether there were further strategic risks to be taken into account as they requested an agenda item at the next meeting to further discuss definitions and categorisations of strategic risks.


The recommendations to this Committee are set out in paragraphs 6.3 to 6.5 of the report attached at agenda item 10b.
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